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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15344 Blackhawk Rd.
Audubon, MN 56511
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Jason Rosing,
Chairman: Dave Opsahl							                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on October  13, 2015 at 7pm.  All members were present with the exception to D Opsahl. The minutes from the September 8, 2015 meeting were approved by a motion from W Jacobson, and 2nd by E Clem and it carried.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from A Bergquist, 2nd by W Jacobson and it carried.

Ralph Braaten was present at the meeting asking about the large pot hole on Blackhawk Road.  He said this has been going on now for two years and nothing has been done about it.  He was told that we hired Driveway Services to repair that area and they are trying to get to that project.  The board will work on getting some cones up to help alert people of the pot hole.  Board members also talked about possibly putting gravel in some of the larger pot holes until they can be fixed.

Discussion on rescheduling next meeting in November to the 1st Tuesday of the month due to the absence of to many board members that would be absent on the 2nd Tuesday.  A motion was made by E Clem, and 2nd by A Bergquist to reschedule this meeting and it carried.  Lisa will get this posted at the three locations to notify Lake Eunice residents of the change.
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There is no new news about the firehall, possible financial problems at the City of Audubon.  The City of Audubon is having some discussion on what to do with the liquor store to make it more profitable.  

Dave has been contacted by a homeowner that has excessive amounts of clay that they would donate to Lake Eunice and Lake View Township to be used on 230th Ave. and the cost of applying and blading would be $2,000.00 which would be split between townships.

A motion was made to adjourn at 7:45 pm by A Bergquist, 2nd by E Clem and it carried.

Minutes approved on November 3, 2015.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
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